


































Comments on Soo Line Ordinance proposed revisions… 

 

5/7/2012 

 

‘I do not see anything to complain about.  Looks good to us.’   Joe Kohlgraf – Giese Snowmobile Club 

 

 

‘i would hope we can get this threw.i bet 90% of us own both atv/snowmobiles and we need something to do when 

it doesn't snow. if it did snow we would have enough brains not to ride atv"s cause we wouldn't want the trails to get 

wrecked its also good for the resorts/bars/dealers/gas stations etc.this shouldn't be a no brainer. we also own 

property in automba for 11 years.i love it up herei would like to report people that do wreck the trail system.the 

clubs work to hard.thank you’ - kevin/kim kee 13020 lakestreet ext 55305 minnetonka 

 

‘The changes that you have described in the attachment definitely address the issues that we have been seeing; I am 

in favor of them.’ – Harlan Kingsley – Hilltop Sports 

 

‘I wont be able to attend the meeting but I will say that I am not in favor of ATVs on the Soo Line during 

snowmobile season. Ive met them before and they change the whole integrity of the trail. The ruts from the tires 

throw the snowmobiles all over the trail making it it very dangerous. They would use the whole trail, not stay on a 

certain "designated" strip of the grade. Why not just let them ride on all the groomed snowmobile trails too ? If they 

want to ride in the winter, have them buy a snowmobile like the rest of us and use the ATV elsewhere.’ - David 

Brasket Minnetonka MN  55345 

 

‘•       I am opposed to allowing dirt bikes on the Soo Line at any time. 

•       I am for allowing ATVs on the Soo Line when the trail is not being groomed; in fact, I would 

prefer to see the Soo Line open for ATVs year around as it is in Carleton County. 

•       Permitted users should leave sufficient snow cover on the Soo Line to allow snowmobile usage, 

be it 2” of undisturbed snow, a 10’ wide area or a usable detour route around the disturbed area. 

Thank You for considering my comments’ - Gregory A Rosier36881 Kestrel Ave McGregor, MN  

55760 218-768-3214 

 
‘Good Afternoon Cathy,    
 I would like you to share with the County Commissioners that Franklin and I support the Soo Line 
Ordinance Revision.   The trails in Aitkin County are a boost to the businesses.  We are avid ATV 
supporters and feel it would be another opportunity to bring people into the county.  The trail is already 
there, how wonderful to utilize it.  Thank You!’  - Darlene Turnock 
 

‘Mark, I am writing to let you know that I support the proposed updates to the ordinance for ATV's. Thanks’ Duane 

Niesen Nothwoods Quads Board Member 

 

‘I, a member of the "North Woods Quads", am in favor of opening the Soo Line Trail during snow poor winters.’ - 

Ronald Parker 

 

‘We support the Soo Line Ordinance Revision’ - Dave & Diane Anderson 613 Selfridge Drive Duluth, MN 

55811 
 

‘As an avid ATV rider, ATV club member, and business man, I support the Soo Line Ordinance Revision. Many 
businesses in Aitkin County rely on snowmobile traffic, and when there is no snow for snowmobiling, businesses 
suffer. When there isn’t adequate snow, opening up the Soo Line for ATVs in the winter will help these businesses 
gain some of that lost revenue. Thank You’ 
Jim Gassert- Moose Lake Implement & Sport 
 

‘I'm sending this email in support of the Soo Line Ordinance Revision. I'm an active snowmobile and 

ATVer and am often on the Soo Line. This last winter we didn't have enough snow to snowmobile, so I 

rode my ATV all winter. Not being able to go through Aitkin County on an ATV costed some businesses 
some money for sure. Me and the people I ride with stop at many places and spend a lot of money. I 

think the ordinance revision would be supported by the small businesses that lost a lot of money this 
winter and winters to come with no snow. Thank You’  Andy Dahl – Sturgeon Lake 
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‘At our monthly meeting of the Evergreen PAC ATV Club May 3rd, a motion was passed to support the 
Soo Line Ordinance Revision.  The membership is excited for the progress in ATVing.  Thank You!  
Evergreen PAC ATV Club’ - Darlene Turnock, Secretary/Treasurer  13196  360th Street   McGregor, MN  
55760 
 
‘I support dirt bikes on atv trails also opening the sooline to winter riding of atv in years when we do not get much 

snow to groom trail.’  Jeff&Gale Bradford 

 
‘To whom it may concern: 

I want to thank Atkin county leadership for the incredible work and success in providing recreational opportunities 

in this county.  My wife and I support the use of ATV's and dirt bike riding on the Soo Line network during the 

winter months when there is little or no snow for groomed trail.  It is reasonable to consider opening the Soo Line 

trail to ATV use and dirt bike during the winter months should our weather patterns continue for a short season of 

snowfall. 

Again, thank you for the progress and ongoing excitement as we await the so to be opening of connecter trails in 

Aitkin county.  We will anxiously be exploring the communities while enjoying utilizing this recreation passion of 

ours. 
 We will do our best to respect and be responsible to protect the environment and encourage others to do likewise.   

Wishing you continued vision and success in developing the resources and recreational opportunities.’ 

- Harold & Shirley Dallmann, ATV Instructors Moose Lake 

 

‘Mark, 
Thanks for sending the proposed Soo Line ordinance changes. 

 Writing as the Northern Pine Rider Snowmobile Club (NPR) Trail Coordinator please accept for entry into 
tomorrow's Public Hearing record the following (which is also contained in the attachment): 

 May 7, 2012 

To:  Aitkin County Board of Commissioners 
RE:  Proposed Changes to Soo Line Trail Ordinance 

Writing as the Northern Pine Rider Snowmobile Club (NPR) Trail Coordinator please accept for entry into 
tomorrow's Public Hearing record the following: 

The Northern Pine Riders has the responsibility to maintain the Pine County portion of the Soo Line South 

Trail under authority granted by Pine County ordinance governing the trail.  
 Regarding OHM use:  Our club has not met since we became aware of this proposal thus I am not able 

to comment. 
 Regarding ATV use in the winter if grooming for snowmobile use is not occurring:  NPR has long 

opposed ATV winter use and the Pine County Soo ordinance supports our position.  We understand the 

apparent logic of allowing winter use in low snow years.  However, our concern is some ATV users may 
leave the Soo to enter onto connecting snowmobile Grants-in-Aid (GIA) trails located on private 

property.  Such action would likely lead to one or more landowners canceling the Trail Permit resulting in 
loss of the trail(s).  During the off season when ATV use is allowed these GIA trails connections are gated 

to prevent unauthorized use.  In the winter these gates must be open, snow or no snow.   
 Regarding proposal to accommodate use of Soo for logging access and concurrent snowmobile use:  The 

proposal is supportable by NPR but would suggest the amount of snow left on the trail when entire trail 

needs to be plowed be raised to 4".  It would appear a 2" base is insufficient to avoid the turning up of 
trail surface material.  A 4" base, in our experience does not hamper logging trucks/equipment. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to comment.’ - Terry Peterson, Trail Coordinator Northern Pine riders 
Snowmobile Club PO Box 28 Willow River, MN  55795 
 
 


